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July 2016 
DISTRICT 22-D BULLETIN 

Welcome to the 2016-2017 Lions Year!  It is an honor to serve you as 
District  Governor.   Lion  Gail and  I had a  unique and  thrilling                  
experience attending the Lions International  Convention in Fukuoka, 
Japan. 
 

Many thanks to our immediate Past District Governor James “Jim” 
Coverdale and to his dedicated and supportive cabinet. 
 

Our new International President, Chancellor Bob Corlew’s theme is 
New Mountains to Climb. We as members of  District 22D  are                   
excited about his theme and the challenges presented as we begin the 
2016 – 2017 Lions Centennial Year. 
 

I’m looking forward to working with FVDG Charles Taylor and SVDG 
John Burris to keep District 22D strong.  Thank you to Cabinet            
Treasurer Richard Gackenbach and Cabinet Secretary Gail Krebs for 
accepting their very important positions. 
 

Please take time to look at the District Events List and the  scheduled 
club visitations for 2016 – 2017. One event that needs emphasis is the 
USA/CANADA Forum being held in Omaha, NE   September 15 – 17, 
2016. Please see the Information enclosed in this Newsletter. If you 
have questions please contact Lion Cheri Bragg who is the District and 
Multiple District Chairperson for this major event.  
 

Believe in the Power of Service. Let’s work together to grow this        
district! 
 

DG Glenn Williams 
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Moving Forward to Score                                                

Hello Fellow Lions, Lioness and Leos, 

 

It is July 2016 already and time to start a new cabinet year. Time moves so fast that it 

is hard to keep up with nowadays.  

 

Our new District Governor Glenn Williams is extremely enthusiastic. He is looking for-

ward to this new year for Lions which we plan to make our best year yet! 

 

There isn't much going on for the Cabinet in the summertime, but we will joyfully be vis-

iting all of you shortly! 

 

Please join us at the Banner Transfer on July 19, 2016 at Modern Maturity Center. We 

can't wait to get started on our journey to build Lions in District 22-D.  

 

Thank you Lions, Lioness and Leos of District 22-D, 

 

1st VDG Charles Taylor 

Having the Courage 

Fellow Lions, 

 

Another lions year has started and I look forward to serving the district as 2nd Vice District Gover-

nor.  I just finished up a wonderful year as the district’s Cabinet Treasurer.  Having done this has 

afforded me the insight to grow into my new elected position. 

As many of the clubs know, my theme for my campaign is “Having the Courage.”  I got this from one 

of my club members because she just loves the movie “The Wizard of OZ” and so it was a great fit.  

The lion in the movie wanted courage; the lions of 22D already have that courage.  We show that 

courage by doing the wonderful projects we do for so many that cannot do for themselves. 

As your 2nd Vice District Governor I am looking forward to carrying on the 

theme and growing the district in size and the number of projects we do for the 

wonderful people across the state of Delaware as well as across the world. 

SVDG John Burris 
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POWER OF SERVICE 

District Governor Elect School            

Celebration with PID Ted and Ann Reiver. 

The instructor from DG Glenn’s 

class. Rajinder "Pape" Sembi 

from Kenya. 

Fukuoka Japan opens its arms to Lions from all 

over the world! 

Ready for the Parade! 

Believe in the Power of Service 
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  At the Final Plenary Session in Fukuoka,  Bob Corlew from 

Milton, Tennessee,  became our  2016-17  International  

President. His theme for this year is  NEW MOUNTAINS 

TO CLIMB! 

President Corlew and his wife, Dianne, also a Lion and a    

Progressive Melvin Jones Fellow, have five children and four 

grandchildren.  

 A member of the Murfreesboro Noon Lions Club since 

1978, he has held many offices within the association. 

Most recently, he worked to charter a new club comprised 

of lawyers and judges, which gained more than 75 members 

during its first year.  

 Also, at the Final Plenary Session, as you can 

see, the ELECT ribbon has been removed……   
 

                              It is OFFICIAL!    
 

      Congratulations District Governor Glenn   

                     and First Lady Gail! 

More Hands Grow More Service 
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Dear Lions, 

For 100 years Lions have answered the call to serve those who need us most. We have made it 

our mission to reach out to the poor and underserved, to promote peace and     understanding, 

and to bring help and hope to humanity. 

As we approach our Centennial in 2017, we have so much to celebrate. This once-in-a-lifetime 

event commemorates not just our association, but every Lion and club who has made a difference 

in the world. No matter where you are, there’s an opportunity for each and every Lion to join the 

celebration. 

This year, I encourage you to continue strengthening your communities by helping us achieve our 

Centennial Service Challenge goal of serving 100+ million people. I invite you to celebrate our Li-

ons legacy by planning a Centennial Legacy Project in your community. And I’m asking you to take 

our clubs and association to new heights by chartering new clubs and inviting family, friends and 

neighbors to join us in service. 

As members of the world’s largest service club organization, we change lives. We serve  because 

the world needs us now more than ever. And we can achieve so much more when we work to-

gether. I hope you’ll join me as we celebrate our storied history of service, look toward our second 

century of service and show the world that wherever there’s a need, there’s a Lion. 

Very truly yours, 

International President Bob Corlew 

100th Anniversary Commemorative Coin  
 

WASHINGTON, D.C. - Designs for commemorative coins honoring the 100th   
anniversary of the founding of Lions Clubs International were unveiled at the        

organization's 99th annual convention in Fukuoka, Japan.  

Public Law 112-181-the Lions Clubs International Century of Service Commemorative Coin Act-
authorizes the United States Mint to mint and issue $1 silver coins with designs emblematic of the 

centennial of Lions Clubs International.  

The obverse (heads) design features a portrait of founder Melvin Jones paired with the Lions Clubs 
International logo. Inscriptions are "LIBERTY," "IN GOD WE TRUST," "MELVIN JONES," 
"FOUNDER," and "2017." The obverse was designed by United States Mint Artistic Infusion Program 

(AIP) Designer Joel Iskowitz and sculpted by United States Mint Sculptor-Engraver Joseph Menna.  

The reverse (tails) design depicts a male and female lion with a lion cub superimposed over a globe. 
Inscriptions are "UNITED STATES OF AMERICA," "$1," "E PLURIBUS UNUM," and "CELEBRATING 
100 YEARS OF SERVICE." The reverse was designed by AIP Designer Patricia Lucas-Morris and 

sculpted by United States Mint Sculptor-Engraver Don Everhart.  

Pricing for the Lions Club International Centennial Silver Dollar will include a $10 surcharge for each 
coin, which the public law authorizes to be paid to the Lions Clubs International Foundation to further 
its programs for the blind and visually impaired in the United States and abroad, invest in adaptive 

technologies for the disabled, and invest in youth and those affected by a major disaster.  

The United States Mint will announce the release date and additional pricing information prior to the 

coin's release in 2017.  
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DISTRICT EVENTS 2016-2017 

 

22 – D Cabinet Meeting 

August 14, 2016 (1st)        Winnie Spence Lions Den                               Wilm. Manor  12:30pm 

October 19, 2016 (2nd)      Modern Maturity Center                       Dover  6:30 pm   

February 1, 2017   (3rd)     Modern Maturity Center                        Dover  6:30 pm 

April 2, 2017 (4th)               Modern Maturity Center                       Dover  1:00 pm 

 

MD – 22 Socials 

District W                                Frederick, MD                          October 1, 2016  

District A                                 Edgewood, MD                                  November 12, 2016 

District D                                Cavalier CC, Newark DE                December 3, 2016 

District B                                Kent Island, MD                                 February 25, 2017 

District C                                Waldorf, MD                                       April 22, 2017                                         

 

District 22 – D Events 2016 

District 22-D Turnover            July 14, 2016                                 Fraizers, Dover  

Banner Transfer                      July 19, 2016                                 MMC, Dover 

DLF Board Meeting                 July 21, 2016                                 Fraizers, Dover 

MD 22 Turnover                      August 6, 2016                              Mount Airy, MD 

First Cabinet Meeting             August 14, 2016                            Winnie Spence Lions Den 

P/S/T/M Meeting                   August 24, 2016                            MMC, Dover 

USA/Canada Forum                September 15-17, 2016               Omaha, NE 

LEO Bash                                 October 2, 2016              Camp Barnes  

DLF Board Meeting                 September 20, 2016                     Fraizers, Dover  

22-W Social      October 1, 2016                             Frederick, MD  

LVRF Visions Days      October 2016 

LVRF Aim for Sight                   October 15, 2016                          Pintail Point, MD    

Second Cabinet Meeting       October 19, 2016                          MMC, Dover 

Lions Eye Bank Sight Night     October 20, 2016                          Dover Downs 

22-A Social        November 12, 2016                      Edgewood, MD  

DLF Board Meeting        November 15, 2016              Fraizers, Dover  

Visually Impaired Party R3       TBA      

Visually Impaired Party R2       TBA      

Governor’s Ball                         December 3, 2016                      Cavalier CC, Newark  

Visually Impaired Party R1       December 10, 2016                     Wilmington Univ  

 2017 

Melvin Jones Breakfast  TBA     

DLF Board Meeting           January 17, 2017                          Fraziers, Dover  

Third Cabinet Meeting           February 1, 2017                          MMC, Dover  

MD 22 Reg. Leadership Institute    February 3 & 4, 2017               Wor-Wic CC- Salisbury  

Polar Bear Plunge            February 5, 2017                           Rehoboth Beach 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

    
LION DANIEL M. COLE                         Sponsor - Lion Joseph Daigle                Claymont Lions Club 

 

LION ADAM D. SOLLOWAY                 Sponsor - PDG Robert Daniels               Clayton Lions Club 

   

LION JACK W. CHAMBERS SR            Sponsor - ZC Tom Spires                       Seaford Lions Club 

 

LION CHARLES K. FRYLING                Sponsor - Lion David Parker                   Seaford Lions Club 

 

LION LISA A. HUDSON                          Sponsor - Lion Linda St. Clair                 Fenwick Island Lions Club 

  

LION ROBERT C. VOLZ                         Sponsor - Lion Louis Travalini                 Lord Baltimore Lions Club 

DISTRICT EVENTS 2016-2017(continued) 

2017  

  

LVRF Dinner       TBA     

DLF Breakfast                       February 18, 2017                    Rookery, Milford, DE 

22-B Social                            February 25, 2017                    Kent Island, MD 

LVRF Vision Days                   March 2017     

Mid-Winter Social                  March 18, 2017                         Felton Fire Hall 

Bowling Tournament             TBA       

Leader Dog – North              March 27, 2017        Waterfall, Claymont 

Leader Dog – South              March 28, 2017      

DLF Board Meeting               March 21, 2017                          Fraizers, Dover 

Delaware State Day               TBA  

Fourth Cabinet Meeting        April 2, 2017                               MMC, Dover 

22-C Social                             April 22, 2017                            Waldorf, MD 

DLF Walk                                 TBA         Rehoboth Beach 

MD22 Convention                  May 15-18, 2017                       Gettysburg, PA 

DLF Board Meeting                TBA         Fraizers, Dover 

Memorial Day Parade            May 30, 2017                             Washington, DC 

Special Olympics Games       TBA      

Blue/Gold Football Game      TBA      

LCI Convention                        June 30-July 4, 2017                 Chicago, IL  

WELCOME 
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Obituaries 

 

    Lion Patricia K. Littleton of the  Laurel Lions Club passed away on July  9, 2016 
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VISITATION SCHEDULE 2016-2017 
 

September  1                          7:00                        Murderkill Lions Club                                  1st Thursday 

September  12                        6:00                          Harrington Lions Club                                                    2nd  Monday 

September  19   6:30                        Greenwood Lions Club                   3rd  Monday 

September  21                  6:30                        Capitol City Lions Club                   3rd  Wednesday  

September  22                        6:30                        Laurel Lions Club                   4th Thursday 

            Laurel Lioness Club          

September 26                         6:45                             Camden Wyoming Lions Club                                        4th Monday 

 

October  3   Noon                        Midway Lions Club                   1st Monday  

October  3                   6:30                          Brookside Lions Club    1st Monday 

October  6    7:00                        Bridgeville Lions Club    1st Thursday 

                Bridgeville Lioness Club     

October  10    6:30                         Milton Lions Club    2nd  Monday 

October  12    6:30                        Delmar Lions Club    2nd Wednesday 

October  13    6:30                        Milford Lions Club    2nd  Thursday 

October  24                              6:30                             Middletown Lions Club                                                   4th Monday 

 

November  2     6:30                        Lord Baltimore Lions Club   1st Wednesday 

            Lord Baltimore Lioness Club  

November  3     6:30                        Wilmington Gateway Lions Club   1st Thursday 

November  8                          6:45                        Millsboro Lions Club    2nd  Tuesday 

November  9     6:30                        Lewes Lions  Club     2nd  Wednesday 

November  14     1:00                        Green Hills Lions Club    2nd  Monday 

November  17     7:00                        Dewey Beach Lions Club   3rd  Thursday 

November 21                          11:30                            Fenwick Island Lions Club                                             3rd Monday 

November 21     6:30                            Frederica Spring Creek Lions Club  3rd Monday 

November 28     6:30                        Seaford Lions Club    4th  Monday  

            Seaford Lioness Club  

 

January  2     6:30                        Talleyville-Naamans Lions Club   1st Monday 

January  3     6:30                        Newark Lions Club    1st Tuesday 

January  5     6:30                        Wilmington Manor Lions Club   1st Thursday 

January  10     6:29                        Smyrna Lions Club    2nd  Tuesday 

January  11     6:30                            Rehoboth Beach Lions Club   2nd  Wednesday 

January  16     6:30                        Dover Lions Club    3rd  Monday 

            Dover Lioness Club 

January  18     6:45                        Clayton Lions Club    3rd  Wednesday 

January 23                                6:30                             New Castle Hundred Lions Club                                   4th Monday     

 

February 8     6:30                         Delaware City Lions Club   2nd  Wednesday 

February 20                               6:30                             Pike Creek Hockessin Lions Club                                3rd Monday 

February 21                               6:30                             Glasgow Lions Club                                                       3rd Tuesday 

February 22                               6:30                             Claymont Lions Club                                                  4th   Wednesday 

 

 TBD                                                                                DSU Campus Lions Club                                                TBD 

NOTICE   !!!                     

PLEASE SEND YOUR PARAGRAPHS , ADS, AND OTHER INFORMATION EARLY IN  SEPTEMBER.  

THE 22 D BULLETIN WILL BE GOING TO PRESS ON SEPTEMBER 11th SO THE EDITOR MAY ATTEND THE 

USA/CANADA LIONS FORUM.                                 THANK YOU, BE SHEILA 
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The Blue/Gold Game was 

held on June 18th at UD 

Stadium. As you can see 

from the pictures, many 

Lions attended the 

‘Tailgate Party’ before 

the game.  

Blue won this year! 
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Dover Lions 

 

Our gang cleaned up our designated road on Friday June 24th after several 

rain outs. We picked up about 4 bags of trash and one large sign that had blown 

over from the Shore Stop. L to R are: Lions Bill Miller, KL Gary Stumpf, Rich 

Bonnell, Zoe Bakoko, and Ralph Schieferstein (taking the picture)  

We continue to sell Crab Feast Raffle tickets  for a little while longer.  (see ad 

on pg 17) The drawing will be at our August 15th  Dinner meeting and that is 

coming fast.  

Dewey Beach Lions 

 

Our new King Lion Melissa rode in style in the parade. 

Lord Baltimore Lioness 

 

 Pre-event activities  for Operation Seas the Day are under way with the selling of OSTD merchandise.  We 

are selling at the Bethany Beach Farmers’ Market on Sunday mornings now through July 31. 

At the May 25th IRHS awards ceremony, Lioness Co-Presidents Christa Brack & Sheryl Lewis  presented two  

$1000 scholarships to graduating Seniors, John Robert Douds, Jr. whose goal is Medical Doctor and 

Meghan Elizabeth Paulus  whose goal is Medical Diagnostics. 

Clayton Lions 

 

Some of our members served food at the Lillian Smith Senior Center on June 

21 and we donated $150 also. 

Clayton Lions club participated in the 4th of July festivities in Clayton/

Smyrna by selling hot dogs, chips, sodas and water in a vacant lot near the 

historic Clayton Train station. A visiting German band bought at least 40 hot 

dogs. The club also sold car raffle tickets there. 65 Lion hours.                        

We were invited to participate in a fund raiser event for the new Smyrna 

Library called “Just Ducky” at the Smyrna Park. Eleven members of the club sold hot dogs, sodas, and 

water. There were duck runs, games etc. for children. 55 Lion hours. 

POWER OF SERVICE 

Club Happenings 
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Club Happenings 

Newark Lions 
 

Our ‘Spring for Sight’  Raffle realized a profit of over $1,300.00 and we sold all 2000 of our tickets.  The  

winner received $350. 

Thanks to all who sold and bought tickets. 

Glasgow Lions 

 

Our lion garden ladies, have completed the spring clean 

up of our 4 adopted flower beds at the Marshall school. 

(pictured left to right are Lions Nancy, Lucille and 

Joyce.)  

We had scheduled our Highway Clean up for May, but 

were rained out, so we will be rescheduling soon. 

 

Lewes Lions 
 

 Nine Cape Henlopen High School students received scholarships at the 

Lewes Lions Club June meeting. One student was unable to attend the 

ceremony. 

Milford Lions 

 

A group of Milford Lions and other volunteers prepared hot 

dogs, burgers and other delicious picnic food for the resi-

dents of the Veterans Home in Milford on Monday, June 

21 .  Good conversation and fellowship was enjoyed by all. 

POWER OF SERVICE 
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Camden–Wyoming Lions 

 

We worked at Fifer’s Blue-

berry Festival on June 25. Pic-

tures shown here. 

Tickets are still available for 

our Homemade Corn Hole 

Game. Drawing will be in          

August. 

 

Club Happenings 

Fenwick Island Lions 

 

On June 20, we had a celebration of awards, 

the induction of new member, Lisa Hudson, 

who was sponsored by Lion Linda St. Clair, 

the installation of new officers and a charge 

by our newly elected King Lion Dick 

Waughtal to use our diverse talents to ad-

dress the coming year with “courage and 

dedication.” 

Frederica Spring Creek Lions 
 

On June 18th our club held  a second yard sale at Walter’s     

Produce in Canterbury.  We brought in a little over $100 to 

help with our service activities. 

On June 20th we installed our new officers and inducted new 

member, Joyce Bush, 

We presented a $100 Walmart gift card to one of the fami-

lies that lost their home in the recent Magnolia Fire. 

Our Club 50/25/25 Raffle has begun for this  year and we are 

also selling Boscov’s Friends Helping Friends passes again. You can purchase either of these from any   

member. 

Harrington  Lions 
 
 

We will be working at Harrington Heritage Days on August 27, 2016. Set up starting at 7 AM. We are selling 

Hot dogs, Soda, Water, baked goods and car raffle tickets that day. 
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Club Happenings 

Capitol City Lions 
 

During June, we collected 211 pairs of eyeglasses for recycling and 43 

pairs of sunglasses.  We also paid $100.00 to assist an individual to re-

ceive an examination and new glasses. 

On 20 June, we had our officers installed for the 2016-2017 year by 

1st Vice District Governor Charlie Taylor.  They are (from left to right) 

Lion Bill Vidrine (2nd Vice President and Director); Lion Ron Cox 

(Director and Membership Chairperson); King Lion Melvin Nace 

(President and Reporting Secretary); Lion Mel Castell (Tail Twister and 

Lion Tamer); Lion Warren Fairess (1st Vice President and Treasurer); Lion Joyce Damask (Recording Secre-

tary); and Lion Kay Castell (Director). Only member unable to attend was Lion Denise Cayz (Director). 

In June, the Capitol City Lions received two wheel chairs and a potty chair 

as donations and we loaned out one bathtub chair. 

On 18 June, we completed another road cleanup by collecting 11 bags of 

trash and two non-bag items on Andrews Lake Road.  From left to right, Li-

ons Ron Cox, James Cayz, Bill Vidrine, Mel Castell, Mel Nace, and Warren 

Fairess.  Photographer and driver was Lion Denise Cayz. 

On 25 June, we had a table at Spence's Bazaar and added another $80.00 

to our activities account.  We are scheduled to have a table on 22 July. 
 

Lord Baltimore Lions 

 

Our Annual Yard Sale was held on Saturday, June 18 at the Lord Baltimore 

Elementary School. By the 7:00 AM opening, approximately 30 people were 

already there, beating the rush for some choice 

items. Along with a Bake Sale organized by the 

Lions, the Club raised approximately $2,000 in 

support of Lord Baltimore Lions Club Charities. 

We also held our Fried Chicken Dinner on July 

9th. (No accounting available at time of printing.) 

Claymont Lions 

 

The annual Claymont Lions Summer Picnic is scheduled for Wednesday, August 10 at Bellevue State Park. 

King Lion Anita has requested food donations for the food closet be brought to the picnic. The need for 

food continues every month, so the collection will continue through the summer. 

We had a successful 2015-2016 Year of Service-To-Others in our community and the  club had one of the 

most successful income-producing years on record. We thank the Brandywine Hundred and Claymont Fire 

Companies, Dunkin Donuts, Super Fresh and Walgreens, our Community Partners, for their continuing     

support in providing locations for our fund raising  efforts.  
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Club Happenings 

Brookside Lions 
 

The Brookside Lions will continue to do eye screenings during the summer and we still are parking cars at 

events at the University of Delaware. 

Lion Fred helped get 1700 pairs of glasses collected for the sight team.  

Looking forward to seeing everyone at Banner transfer and welcoming our new Cabinet.  Everyone enjoy 

your summer. 

Middletown  Lions 
 

220 pairs of eyeglasses, of which 58 are sunglasses,  have been collected this month from various Recycle 

for Sight collection box locations in Middletown. 

We worked the ‘Just Ducky’ fundraiser  in Smyrna on July 9th - weather was gloomy, there were not many 

people to feed but we were there in strength working alongside of the Smyrna Lions Club. Working hand-in

-hand with other clubs can be of benefit to all clubs; it gives us great exposure in the community. 

POWER OF SERVICE 

 

Attention Lions & Leos:  

 

Think about entering the 2016-17 Environ-

mental Photo Contest.   
 

All photos depicting a nature theme (such as plants, animals, weather phenomenon, etc.) 

are welcome.   
 

For full contest details, contact District Environmental Chair Lion Jack Bauer at 302-537-

5175. 
 

I look forward to visiting your club to speak about the environment and programs your club 

can accomplish. 

 

Lion Jack Bauer 

District Environmental Chair 

Talleyville-Naamans Lions 

 

Members Ted and Ann Reiver attended the International Convention in Fukuoka, Japan and were excited 

to see our new DG Glenn get inducted. Our club wishes him a great year ! 

We collected 50 pairs of glasses this month. 
 



 

 

Pictures  courtesy of Bob Daniels 

Additional Happenings 
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Delaware Lions Sight Team 
 

July 16th was eye glass sorting day for Delaware Lions Sight Team. We met in Milton at 9 a.m.  Lions Clyde 

Bragg, Bob and Cheryl Jones got up early to box and unpack the glasses so we could start on time.  

 

We sorted the glasses, put them in 

boxes  and transferred them to the  

storage shed. 
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Milford Lions Club 
2nd Annual 

Car Show 
Saturday, October 1 

9 am  - 1pm 
Milford High School— 

Briggs Stadium parking lot 
Registration ends at 11:00 am 

Many categories & trophies. 
Food truck and DJ. 

 

 



 

 

MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

 
Join us for our 2nd membership brainstorming session to be held Saturday July 23 from 11:00 
am to 2:00 pm at  the Hebron Lions Community Hall. The address is 214 W. Church Street, 
Hebron, MD. 21830. The doors will be open at 10:00 a.m. to allow us time to show up and social-
ize before starting.  
 

Lions from B & D, as well as Lions from the other Districts will continue the discussion on ways 
to bring in new members to our clubs, retain our current members and share ideas on how to 
keep Lions involved. 
  

We will also continue our open discussion about our membership successes, challenges and 
ideas!  
 

Lunch will be provided (Hebron BBQ Chicken, Baked beans, Cole slaw, sodas, etc.). 
  

Any questions contact PDG Doug Jones at 443-614-1430 or jonesfranklin@msn.com 
 

Since lunch is being supplied a head count would be appreciated. Please let me know if you are 
able to attend. 
 
YIL 
PDG Doug  
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Power of Service  

POWER OF SERVICE 

HELPING HANDS 



 

 

Attention Lions! 

Ask 1 person to 

join your club      

today! 

From the Desk of the Editor/Publisher  

 

Please send me your newsletters, pictures, announcements and   

articles for publication in the District News Bulletin by the 15th 

of each month,  before 10AM. Late submissions will be included in 

the next months edition.              

                  Lion Sheila Schieferstein  

                   302-284-9730  

                        besheilann@gmail.com  

Page 22 

In order to help with budgetary constraints and provide 

service to all Lions, the 2016-2017 Cabinet is continuing  

to charge for regular mail delivery of a Black/White copy 

of the District Bulletin. 

Please pass this information/form on to members of your 

club that do not have e-mail. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Would you like the District Bulletin, in Black & White,  

delivered by regular mail for next Lions Year? Please fill 

out form below and send with a check for $20.00, made 

out to District 22D to cover the cost of postage/

printing.  

Send to: Bulletin Editor Sheila Schieferstein, 77 Valery 

Drive, Felton, DE 19943  

Thank you. 

-------------------------------------------------------------- 

Name:     _________________________________ 

Address: _________________________________ 

        _________________________________ 

Amount Paid       ____________________________ 

We’re on the Web ! 

www.golions22d.org 

POWER OF SERVICE 

HOPE YOU 

HAD A GREAT 

4TH OF JULY! 


